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Mark Your Calendars! 

 

¶ March 11ñWednesday Night Sail-

ing begins  

¶ Sunday, March 29ñ Opening Day 

Ceremonies & Regatta 

¶ Sunday, April 26ñSpring Regatta I 
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ñAs Time Sails Byò - Ed Rodriguez, 
Vice-Commodore 2015 
 
We have swiftly round off the first two 
series races, Spring Regattas I and II. 
Our elite sailors were in fierce 
competition in the A, B, & C Fleets. The 
current leaders are:   
Arnold Christensen (A Fleet); Christian 
Davoodian (B Fleet); and Aiden 
Cornforth (C Fleet).  Please check out 
the LMVYC.org web site for the complete race results and 
for pictures of our events.  
 
A full sail of activities are on the horizon:  Summer 
Regatta to be held June 28th; Team Challenge to be held 
July 26th; Junior Regatta I to be held August 9th; and the 
Annual 38th Regatta to be held August 23rd.  In addition, 
Friday night Sunset Sail & BBQ begins June 26th; and the 
LMVA Concert Series begins June 27th. 
 
Our next club event: Summer Regatta on June 28th will be 
chaired by the Christensen family.   
 
Ho'olu komo la kaua (Please join us) 
 
Thank you to all the duty officers and event chairs for their 
service in making our 2015 events:  Opening Day (chair 
Theresa Buchman), Spring Regatta I (chair Tami Nicklin), 
and Spring Regatta II (chair Audrey Simenz) a great 
success.  
 
Mahalo nui loa (Thank you very much) 
 
What to do on Wednesdays?  
The days are longer and club members are now sailing 
every Wednesday evening. Grab a lake boat (free for Club 
Members) and have a fun sail. The racing is informal and 
the elite sailors are out to help the newcomers (as well 
as some rusty sailors). This is the time to get your sailing 
lessons in if you need some guidance. Sailing or not, you 
are invited to Wednesday night pizza at Round Table on 
Marguerite Pkwy at 7:00 p.m.! 

From The Bridge: March-May 2015 
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Important Notice Regarding Expense Reimbursements 
By Arnold Christensen 

 

One of the challenges as Treasurer of LMVYC is accounting for expenditures related 

to our many events each season on a timely basis. Often, membersô expense 

reimbursement requests are not turned in for many weeks (in extreme cases, months) 

after the event is over.  This creates an accounting nightmare (okayé maybe a little 

exaggerated, but still a problem) when reporting our financial activities and position 

to the Board each month. We may make financial decisions based upon incomplete 

information which, in turn, may have a negative effect on our future finances. 

This is especially a problem in the latter months of the year when we are beginning 

our budgeting process for the subsequent year. 

It is for this reason that the Board, at a recent meeting, decided that all expense 

reimbursement requests must be submitted to me no later than 30 days after an event. 

After that, no reimbursement will be made. This should not be construed as us 

discouraging anyone from seeking reimbursement for their expenditures. It is merely 

to allow us to do our jobs more effectively. 

The Board encourages everyone who wishes to be reimbursed for expenditures to 

turn in your requests as soon as possible after an event. It  not only allows us to do 

our jobs, it is also to your benefit since it puts funds back in your pocket more 

quickly as well! 

This policy will go into effect at the Summer Regatta on June 28th. Expense requests 

related to that and all previous events must be submitted no later than July 28th. 

(Earlier submission will be appreciated.) Request may be delivered to me in person 

or mailed to: 

LMVYC Treasurer 

21972 Salcedo 

Mission Viejo, CA 92691 

 

A new form is available on our website at the following link. (You can also access it 

through the siteôs menu system by clicking on ñMoreò then ñFormsò.) 

http://www.lmvyc.org/Forms/ExpenseReimbForm.pdf 

http://www.lmvyc.org/Forms/ExpenseReimbForm.pdf
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Juniors have a great day at Lido Isle Yacht Club 

By Rod Simenz 

 

Six LMVYC juniors  and their parents went to LIYC on Sunday April 19, for the 

Spring Regatta that drew 68 entries! Nicole Sighiartau sailed a club Sabot she has 

named ñOnomatopoeiaò and Eric Lara sailed a borrowed Sabot named ñSea 

Serpentò. The ñCò Sabot class had an early 11:00 am start that worked out fine as 

they enjoyed a nice breeze in the 8-10 knot range. There were sixteen boats in the 

Sabot ñCò class and they sailed five windward-leeward races. The starting line was 

crowded so getting a good start was a key to doing well. Eric and Nicole had some 

tough times starting in the first few races but got better as the day progressed. The 

boats also had to contend with an outgoing tide that held a surprise for them.  They 

found that when they tacked on the apparent lay line to the weather mark the current 

carried them below the mark. They learned to deal with that too.  Nicole sailed a 

great final race. She grabbed the early lead,  kept it most of the race and scored a first 

place finish. That moved her into third place overall and earned her the third place 

trophy. Eric did well for his first time sailing at Newport. The large fleet, baby seals, 

sea lions and boats as large as sixty feet sailing through the course were all a new 

experience. All in all Eric and Nicole both had a good day and sharpened  their 

sailing skills. 

At the conclusion of the Sabot C class racing, the RS Feva, RS Tera, CFJ , Sabot A 

and B took over the course where they too sailed five races. Four of our juniors 

sailed in the RS Tera class; Lisa and Karl Ponti , Tyler Peyatt and Bella Murdy. They 

competed with  four juniors from DPYC. This was hot competition , fun to watch 

and exciting for the skippers. They had good starts on a crowded start line that had 

the RS Feva  class in the same start. The outgoing tide was running faster at this time 

of day and resulted in a number of boats stalling nearly at the finish line, then 

drifting backward in irons. I donôt think this happened to any of our juniors. 

The LIYC does a neat thing, they send results to folks  in the race committee room 

on shore who then post preliminary results while the series of races continues. This 

gives the competitors time to check their standing between races so they know who 

they need to beat in order to win or move up. Things got very interesting when the 

results after four races were posted. It showed Karl in first place and  Tyler, Bella and 

a boy from DWYC  in a three  way tie for second and Lias one point behind them. 

 

(continued) 
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Juniors have a great day at Lido Isle Yacht Club, continued 

But Tyler was given a DNC (did not compete) and 10  points  in the third race. The 

RC had made a mistake and Tyler quickly made his case to the RC, but Tyler did not 

know in what position he finished, or a boat he finished near. Lesson there is to note 

the boat that finishes either ahead or after you. The RC did check it out and gave 

Tyler a fourth place finish instead of a DNC. Well, Lisa went out and won the last 

race, she also had won the first race and that put her in second place, one point 

behind Tyler who was the overall winner. Bella tied with Scott from DWYC for 

third and Karl was one point behind them. As I said the competition was hot. 

To sum up the day, our six juniors sailed in the LIYC regatta and came away with 

1st , 2nd and 3rd  place trophies and had a lot of fun.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(More photos on next page.) 


















